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1. NARROMINE SHOWGROUND AND RACECOURSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 
The report to and minutes of the Narromine Showground and Racecourse Advisory 
Committee meeting held at the Narromine Shire Council Chambers, on Thursday 16 
August 2018 are attached (see Attachment No. 1). 

 
RECOMMENDED 

 
That the report of the Narromine Showground and Racecourse Advisory Committee 
and the recommendations from the minutes of 16 August 2018 be adopted. 
 
 
2. TRANGIE SHOWGROUND AND RACECOURSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 
The report to and minutes of the Trangie Showground and Racecourse Advisory 
Committee meeting held at the Trangie Showground, on Thursday 30 August 2018 are 
attached (see Attachment No. 2). 

 
RECOMMENDED 

 
That the report of the Trangie Showground and Racecourse Advisory Committee and 
the recommendations from the minutes of 30 August 2018 be adopted. 
 
 
3. LOCAL EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

 
The minutes of the Local Emergency Management Committee meeting held at the 
Narromine Shire Emergency Services Complex on Thursday 15 August 2018 are 
attached (see Attachment No. 3). 

 
RECOMMENDED 

 
That the report of the Local Emergency Management Committee and the 
recommendations from the minutes of 15 August 2018 be adopted. 
 
 
4. LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 

 
The report to and minutes of the Local Traffic Committee held at the Narromine Shire 
Council Chambers on Monday 6 August 2018 are attached (see Attachment No. 4). 

 
RECOMMENDED 

 
That the report of the Local Traffic Committee and the recommendations from the 
minutes of 6 August 2018 be adopted. 
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PRESENT: Cr Les Lambert (Chair), Phil Johnston (Director, Community and Economic 
Development), Craig Roberts (Narromine Show Society), Bill Gibbs (Narromine Show 
Society), Nick Powell (Narromine Show Society from 3.32pm), Sally Packham (Narromine 
Pony Club), Alice Oates (Narromine Pony Club), Libby Dennis (Narromine Turf Club), 
Charmaine Sadgrove (Narromine Turf Club) and Lesley-Ann Roberts (Minute Taker).  

1. WELCOME

The Chair welcomed those present and declared the meeting open at 3.01 pm.

2. APOLOGIES

RECOMMENDED Libby Dennis/Craig Roberts that the apologies of Cr Dawn Collins,
Robert Kirkby (Narromine Turf Club), Les Radford (Narromine Turf Club) and Jenny
Ballhausen (Narromine Show Society) be accepted.

3. DECLARATION/CONFLICT OF INTEREST

Nil

4. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

RECOMMENDED Bill Gibbs/Alice Oates that the minutes of the previous meeting
held on 24 May 2018 be accepted as a true and accurate record of the meeting.

5. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1) Follow Up Items

d) It was noted that the Turf Club will be in contact with the Mudgee Lions Club
closer to the date, to invite them to attend the Dandy Cup Luncheon and assist
with awarding prizes.

e) It was noted that one (1) down pipe and elbow has been repaired however,
there is an additional down pipe and elbow that still needs to be repaired.

ACTION: Manager Community Facilities. 

f) It was noted that the Turf Club are awaiting the White Cattle Yards to be
removed and once this has occurred, they will then relocate the safety gate to
the back of the barrier shed to improve safety.

Bill Gibbs (Show Society) gave background and outlined concern regarding various 
surface options for the Les Gibson Pavilion including artificial turf and astro-turf. 
There was also concern regarding the noise the gravel makes under the pavilion 
and underfoot.  The Show Society will report back with further details if needed. 
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5. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 

 
2) White Cattle Yards 

 

Discussion was had regarding Attachment No.1 of the report. 
 

Bill Gibbs queried why the yards would not be rented out and retained?  
 
Libby Dennis advised that the removal of the pink area of the yards as per 
Attachment No. 1, would allow for additional parking space.  Furthermore, it was 
outlined the yards were an eyesore and if kept would need to be upgraded 
somewhat with wiring removed etc.    
 
RECOMMENDED Libby Dennis/Alice Oates that the additional infrastructure in the 
existing cattle yards be permitted to remain at the Narromine Showground as per 
the green and blue shaded area in Attachment No.1 of the report. 
 

3) Upgrading the Cattle Unloading Ramp and Holding Yard. 

 

It was noted, this item has been completed by the Show Society and therefore, no 
further action is required at this time.  
 

6. REPORT TO NARROMINE SHOWGROUND AND RACECOURSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 

1) Work Health and Safety  

 

It was noted that the Race Day Office has a bad leak behind the desk near the 
entrance, posing a safety hazard as the electricals are in the vicinity.   

ACTION: Manager Community Facilities. 
 
Director Community and Economic Development advised that if an incident arises 
in future, Committee members are to please email himself or Manager Community 
Facilities for investigation and action.   
 
The Show Society advised they are holding a working bee this Sunday and would 
report back with any Work Health and Safety items following this.    
 

2) Bookings  

 

RECOMMENDED Charmaine Sadgrove /Craig Roberts that the information be 
noted. 
 

3) Additional Training Area 

 

The need for additional training areas was discussed and it was suggested that 
Narromine Turf Club investigate the working capacity of the grass track and report 
back to the Committee prior to any further discussion. 
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7. FINANCIAL REPORT 

 

During the discussion, a question was raised about the suitability of Solar Panels at the 
Showground. 

ACTION: Director, Community and Economic Development to investigate further. 
 

RECOMMENDED Craig Roberts/Bill Gibbs that the Financial Report as presented be 
adopted. 

 
8. GENERAL BUSINESS 

 
1) Bar Fridge 

 

Director Community and Economic Development gave background to the fridge 
in the bar area that had failed a test and tag. 
 
It was advised that Council contractors would be in to review the fridge and 
undertake repairs or otherwise, in time for the Narromine Show. 
 
It was further noted that the Show Society are to keep Council informed regarding 
alternative cooling options such as eskies in the lead up to the Show, to ensure they 
are well equipped.  

 
2) Pony Club Shed  

 
It was noted the plumbing and septic is being undertaken at the Pony Club Shed. 

 
Director, Community and Economic Development queried the funding 
arrangements for the Pony Club Shed. 

 
It was advised the Pony Club have the grant funding in their bank account.   

 
ACTION: Director, Community and Economic Development to follow up. 

  

3) NSW Office of Sport Defibrillation Grant  
 

Charmaine Sadgrove tabled available grant funding for defibrillators and that the 
Narromine Turf Club could apply for this grant on behalf of all users. 
 
Discussion was had regarding the funding and whether a matching contribution 
would be required.  
 
It was agreed that Council would apply for this grant on behalf of the Committee 
and all users.   

ACTION: Director, Community and Economic Development.  

 
4) White Cattle Yards Additional Discussion 

 
It was noted, the Show Society would put out a tender for the removal of the 
section of yards and would be the beneficiaries of the funds received as a result of 
the removal of these yards.   
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5) Treadmill 

 

Alice Oates queried why the Pony Club were not informed regarding the location 
of the treadmill? 
 
Libby Dennis advised that a brief meeting with Council and additional Turf Club 
members was held however, agreed that the Pony Club should have been 
informed of this.   
 

6) Pony Club and Trainer Clashes Third Sunday of Each Month 

 

Alice Oates gave background to a situation that occurred last Sunday where a 
trainer outlined to the Pony Club that they were booked in by the Turf Club to 
gallop horses on the main grass track. 
 
Sally Packham further noted that there is a standing Rally Day booking on the third 
Sunday of each month. 
 
Libby Dennis noted responsibility on behalf of the Narromine Turf Club for this error 
and advised that the Narromine Turf Club would need to ensure this information is 
written in to their contracts when booking future trainers. 

 

7) Raised Dust 

 

It was noted that due to the very dry season that all Showground users should be 
mindful of the dust that cars and trucks were creating and to minimise this by 
slowing down.  

 

9. NEXT MEETING 

 

The next meeting of the Narromine Showground and Racecourse Advisory Committee 
will be held on Thursday, 15 November 2018, commencing at 3.00 pm at the Council 
Chambers.  
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 4.01 pm. 
 
 
The minutes (pages 1-4) were confirmed on                                              2018 and are a 
true and accurate record of proceedings of the meeting held on 16 August 2018. 

 
CHAIR 

Attachment No 1
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5. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 

 

1) Follow Up Items 

 

a) Gum trees along driveway and near entrance to be investigated. 
    Completed. 

  
b) Notify Sue Ellen Lovett regarding accommodation at Narromine 

Showground. 
  Completed by Director Community and Regulatory Services. 

  

c) Jockey toilets and showers to be cleaned in preparation for Ride against 
Cancer patrons.   

Narromine Turf Club to confirm. 

 
d) Contact Mudgee Lions Club to attend Dandy Cup luncheon. 

Narromine Turf Club to confirm. 

 
e) To investigate and replace down pipe and elbow at Les Gibson Pavilion. 

Manager Community Facilities to investigate. 
 

f) Relocate the safety gate to the back of the barrier shed to improve safety. 
Narromine Turf Club to confirm. 

 
RECOMMENDATION 

 
That the information be noted. 
 
 

2) White Cattle Yards 

 

This matter was originally raised at the Narromine Showground Racecourse 
Advisory Committee Meeting on 15 February 2018 and once more at the 
Committee meeting held on 17 May 2018.  At this meeting it was resolved that: 
 
i) The existing cattle yards on the western side of the stables be extended with 

galvanized panels and 
ii) New portable galvanised yards to hold horses, cattle and sheep be 

purchased.  
iii) The Show Society be responsible to install the permanent yards at their cost. 
iv) Approval be given to expend up to $25,000 on the permanent and 

portable yards. 
v) The existing white cattle yards, with the exception of the end bay, be 

removed by the Show Society at their cost and they be permitted to retain 
any materials. 

 
It has since been identified that additional infrastructure may need to remain and 
be utilised as a holding facility for horses, cattle and sheep.  The area recognised 
is reflected in Attachment No. 1, as the green and blue area.  This would alter item 
v) in the original Recommendation.         

Attachment No 1
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5. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES Cont’d. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

That the additional infrastructure in the existing cattle yards be permitted to 
remain at the Narromine Showground as per the green and blue shaded area in 
Attachment No.1.  
 

 

3) Upgrading the Cattle Unloading Ramp and Holding Yard. 

 

In the Report to the Narromine Showground Racecourse Advisory Committee on 
17 May 2018, it was identified by the Narromine Show Society, the need to upgrade 
the cattle unloading ramp and holding yard as it is a WHS concern. 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

 
That Narromine Showground and Racecourse Advisory Committee, discuss the 
need for upgrading the cattle yards and unloading ramp, for resolution. 

 
 
6. REPORT TO NARROMINE SHOWGROUND AND RACECOURSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

 

1) Work Health and Safety Issues 

 
Have any Work Health and Safety Issues arisen for further consideration? 
 
RECOMMENDATION 

 
For consideration.   
 
 

2) Bookings 

 

Since the last meeting in May, there have been two (2) functions at the 
Showground.   There are thirteen (13) forward bookings for the next nine (9) months 
to May 2019.   Details of these and future bookings are provided under separate 
cover for privacy reasons. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 

 
That the information be noted. 
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6. REPORT TO NARROMINE SHOWGROUND AND RACECOURSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Cont’d.  

 

3) Additional Training Area 

 
Council is aware that there has been some discussion in regards to additional 
trainers requesting to use the facilities in Narromine and establish additional yards 
and stables, to allow for this.  
 
Council is generally supportive of this, as long as additional space can be found. I 
would be grateful if this item could be discussed at the Committee Meeting, to 
offer the best advice as to potential new locations.  

 
RECOMMENDATION 

 

For discussion. 
  

 
4) Options to Upgrade Les Gibson Pavilion 

 

Council is aware that there has been some discussion to refurbish Les Gibson 
Pavilion.  This proposal would be to add 6m x 24m to the western side of the 
Pavilion.  

 
RECOMMENDATION 

 

For discussion. 
 
 
7. FINANCIAL REPORT 
 
The Narromine Showground and Racecourse Advisory Committee Financial Report is 
reflected in Attachment No. 2.   

 
RECOMMENDATION 

 
That the Financial Report as presented be adopted. 
 
 
Phil Johnston 
Director Community and Economic Development  

 

Attachment No 1
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C:\Users\cmarchant\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\Temporary Internet 
Files\Content.Outlook\CMLPY56V\NSRAC Report 57 - 6 Aug 18

INCOME

Contributions
Narromine Turf Club -  
Narromine Show Society 1,166.36 
Narromine Shire -  
Sundry -  

1,166.36  
Fees

Cottage Rent 1,218.79 
Other Facilities 531.21 
Stables 758.32 

2,508.32  
Other Income -  

Grant - Amentities Building -  
Loan - Amentities Building -  

Interest -  
-  -  

TOTAL INCOME 3,674.68  

EXPENDITURE

Vandalism Repairs -  
Cleaning -  
Electricity 1,076.60  
Insurance - Excess -  
Insurance 0.00
Repairs & Maintenance

Buildings / Fixtures 764.00 
Grounds 2,000.00 
Plant -  
Turf -  
House Repairs -  
Toilets - 2,764.00 

Rates & Water 71.25  
Wages & Security -  
Sundry -  

TOTAL EXPENDITURE 3,911.85  

PROFIT/(LOSS) YEAR TO DATE 237.17-  

ADJUSTED PROFIT/(LOSS) YEAR TO DATE 237.17-  

Narromine Showground and Racecourse 
Advisory Committee

Statement of Income & Expenditure
Period Ending 6/08/2018

Attachment No 1
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PRESENT: Cr Dawn Collins (Chair), Cr Craig Davies (Narromine Shire Council), Kelly 
McCutcheon (Narromine Shire Council), Terrie Milgate (Trangie Action Group), Andy 
McKinnon (Trangie Jockey Club), Wayne Foster (Trangie Pony Club), Paul Mitchell (Trainer) 
and Lesley-Ann Roberts (Minute Taker).  

1. WELCOME

The Chair welcomed those present and declared the meeting open at 4.01 pm.

2. APOLOGIES

RECOMMENDED Andy McKinnon/Wayne Foster that the apologies of Jo Milgate
(Trangie Pony Club), Jillian Foster (Trangie Pony Club),  Kim Ferrari (Trangie Pony
Club) and Jaye Milgate (Trangie Golden Oldies) be accepted.

3. DECLARATION/CONFLICT OF INTEREST

Nil

4. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

RECOMMENDED Cr Craig Davies/Andy McKinnon that the minutes of the previous
meeting held on 24 May 2018 be accepted as a true and accurate record of the
meeting.

5. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

Old Concrete: Council are to follow up in regards to finalising this matter.
ACTION:  Council’s Acting Director Infrastructure and Engineering Services. 

6. REPORT TO TRANGIE SHOWGROUND & RACECOURSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

1) Follow Up Items

a) Old Concrete – Guideposts
It was noted that Wayne Foster has placed flags in this the area thus no further
action is required at this time by the Pony Club.

b) Water Leak
This matter has been completed with no further action required at this time.

c) Signs
Discussion was had regarding the required signage for the Trangie Showground,
in particular the entry sign ‘Trangie Showground and Racecourse’.  Kelly
McCutcheon advised that Council would organise this particular sign, as there is
a need to confirm the signage parameters to be included, based on previous
discussion with Council’s WHS Coordinator.

Once confirmed, a Council Officer would install all of the signs, in conjunction
with Andy McKinnon.
ACTION:  Council’s Economic Development and Communications Officer.

Attachment No 2
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6. REPORT TO TRANGIE SHOWGROUND & RACECOURSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE Cont’d. 

d) Lighting  
It was noted at the May meeting, the Committee had agreed to determine the 
highest priority lights to be installed.  The Committee had agreed to recommend 
the purchasing of the prioritised lights from Committee funds. 

Andy McKinnon advised that he had sourced a revised quotation on behalf of 
the Committee. 

It was noted that the Committee must adhere to Council’s Procurement Policy 
whereby purchases from $2000 up to $20,000 will require a minimum of two (2) 
written quotations. 

It was agreed that Andy McKinnon source an additional quotation for the lights 
that had been prioritised, with the view of purchasing the lights from Committee 
funds. 

ACTION:  Andy McKinnon to follow up with sourcing an additional quotation for 
the lights that had been prioritised. 

ACTION:  Council’s Acting Director Infrastructure and Engineering Services to  
install the lights as prioritised, following receipt of quotes. 

RECOMMENDED Cr Davies/ Andy McKinnon that the information be noted. 

2) Work Health and Safety  

RECOMMENDED Paul Mitchell/Cr Davies that the information be noted.

3) Bookings  

RECOMMENDED Terrie Milgate/Andy McKinnon that the information be noted.

4) Financial Report 

RECOMMENDED Andy McKinnon/Cr Davies that the Financial Report as 
presented be adopted. 

A query was raised about the high water charge from June 2018-August 2018.  It 
was noted that this is the Commercial charge for water and sewer. 

Andy McKinnon queried why the income for Trangie Showground Racecourse and 
Advisory has not yet been paid to the account as yet? 

Kelly McCutcheon outlined that external auditors have only been to Council last 
week and the amount is most likely to be allocated thereafter.   

Attachment No 2



MINUTES OF THE TRANGIE SHOWGROUND & RACECOURSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING 
HELD AT THE TRANGIE SHOWGROUND ON THURSDAY 30 AUGUST 2018 

Page   3 

7. GENERAL BUSINESS

1) Reimbursement Fee to Pony Club

It was noted there is usually a cleaning fee of $55 applied to bookings of the Pony
Club facilities, which was not applied to the booking that occurred last
weekend.

Kelly McCutcheon advised that the booking process for Trangie Showground has
not changed, since the retirement of Council’s Director, Community and
Regulatory Services, however, would follow this matter up on behalf of the Trangie
Pony Club.
ACTION:  Council’s Economic Development and Communications Officer.

2) Outcome of Grant Application - Public Reserves Management Fund

Andy McKinnon queried whether the outcome for the grant had been announced
as yet?

The Chair advised that as far as they were aware, the outcome had not yet been
determined.

3) Lock on Ladies Toilets

It was noted that the lock on the ladies toilets at the Showground Hall was not
working and thus a CRM would need to be logged to have it repaired.
ACTION:  Council’s Acting Director Infrastructure and Engineering Services.

4) Trangie Car Club

Terrie Milgate advised that the Trangie Car Club would like to hold a meeting at the
Trangie Showground for a market day; this would not be until August 2019 however,
securing an early booking was advised.

8. NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Trangie Showground & Racecourse Advisory Committee
will be held on Thursday, 29 November, 2018 at 4.00 pm.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 4.28 pm. 

The minutes (pages 1-3) were confirmed on  2018 and are a true 
and accurate record of proceedings of the meeting held on 30 August 2018. 

CHAIR 

Attachment No 2



REPORT TO TRANGIE SHOWGROUND AND RACECOURSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

MEETING TO BE HELD AT TRANGIE SHOWGROUND ON THURSDAY, 30 AUGUST 2018 

Page 1 

5. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1) Follow Up Items

a) To confirm whether guide-posts have been placed in the correct location,
where the original problem was.  Council to contact Wayne Foster
regarding location of guide post.

Manager Community Facilities to investigate. 

b) Water leak on the race course rail to be repaired by Council.
Manager Community Facilities to investigate. 

c) Council to obtain necessary WHS signs. The total cost is $1090 excluding GST.
Signs will be ordered pending confirmation from TSRAC. 

d) Determine the highest priority lights and report back to the Committee
with a revised quotation for those lights.

Trangie Jockey Club (Andy McKinnon) to follow up. 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the information be noted. 

6. REPORT TO TRANGIE SHOWGROUND AND RACECOURSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

1) Work Health and Safety Issues

Have any Work Health and Safety Issues arisen for further consideration? 

RECOMMENDATION 

For consideration. 

2) Bookings

Since the last meeting in May, there have been two (2) functions at the 
Showground.  There are six (6) forward bookings for the next seven (7) months to 
March 2019.   Details of these and future bookings are provided under separate 
cover for privacy reasons. 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the information be noted. 

Attachment No 2
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7. FINANCIAL REPORT 
 
The Trangie Showground and Racecourse Advisory Committee Financial Report is 
reflected in Attachment No. 1.   

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 
That the Financial Report as presented be adopted. 
 
 
Phil Johnston 
Director Community and Economic Development  

 

Attachment No 2
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Balance of Bank Account as at 01.07.18 17,626.05$ 
Add Receipts 584.85$ 
Less Payments 603.99$ 

Balance of Working Funds 21/08/2018 17,606.91$   

Bonds Held 1,965.50$ 

Sub Total 19,572.41$ 

Balance as Per Bank Statement 21/08/18 19,572.41$ 

Reconciled Balance 19,572.41$ 
Check: -$

Balance Sheet Check:

Reconciled Bank Balance 1 July 2018 17,626.05$ 
Profit Year to Date 19.14-$ 
Security Bonds Held 1,965.50$ 

Reconciled Bank Balance 21/08/2018 19,572.41$   

Reconciled Balance 19,572.41$  

Check: -$ 

TRANGIE SHOWGROUND RACECOURSE ADVISORY

Bank Reconciliation
As At 21/08/2018

COMMITTEE

S:\Executive Services\Council Secretariat\Committees\TSRAC\2018\003 - August Meeting\BOC Quarterly 
Report 44 21.08.18
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INCOME

Contributions
Narromine Shire -
Macquarie Picnic Race Club -
Trangie Jockey Club -
Sundry -

-
Fees

Private functions -
Other Facilities 415.46
Stables 169.39

584.85
-

Interest -
-

TOTAL INCOME 584.85

EXPENDITURE

Bank Fees -
Cleaning -
Electricity -
Insurance -
Repairs & Maintenance

Buildings -
Grounds -
Plant -
Turf -
Racetrack -
Toilets -

-
Rates & Water 603.99
Interest Loan Dept of Lands - Amentities Block -
Wages & Security -
Sundry -

TOTAL EXPENDITURE 603.99

PROFIT/(LOSS) YEAR TO DATE 19.14-  

TRANGIE SHOWGROUND RACECOURSE

Statement of Income & Expenditure
Period Ending 21/08/2018

ADVISORY COMMITTEE

S:\Executive Services\Council Secretariat\Committees\TSRAC\2018\003 - August Meeting\BOC Quarterly 
Report 44 21.08.18

Attachment No 2

Return to Report



MINUTES OF THE LOCAL EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE HELD ON THURSDAY, 
15 AUGUST 2018 AT NARROMINE SHIRE EMERGENCY SERVICES COMPLEX 

1 

PRESENT: Graham Millgate (Chair and LEMO), Sergeant Mick Smith (LEOCON, NSW 
Police Orana), Jacob Mill (Volunteer Rescue Association), Joseph Parker (NSW SES, 
Narromine), Peter Treseder (NSW Fire and Rescue, Narromine), Stephen Knight (NSW 
Fire and Rescue), Lyndon Wieland (NSW Fire and Rescue), Kel Wise (REMO, NSW 
Police), Susan George (NSW Ambulance Service), Jason Gavenlock (Local Land 
Services from 9:41am),  and Sarah Masonwells (Minute Secretary) 

1. WELCOME

The Chair welcomed those present and declared the meeting open at 9: 38 am.

2. APOLOGIES

RECOMMENDED by consensus that the apologies of Kerrie Murphy (Director, 
Infrastructure and Engineering Services, NSC), Jane Redden (General Manager, NSC), 
Cr Craig Davies (Mayor, NSC), Robyn Douglas (Timbrebongie House), Ken Bermingham 
(Tomingley Gold Operations), Phil Lalor (NSW SES, Macquarie Region), Craig Ridley 
(Local Land Services) be accepted.  

3. CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

RECOMMENDED by consensus that the Minutes of the meeting held on 10 May 2018 
are a true and accurate record of the meeting.  

4. BUSINESS ARISING

Nil

5. CORRESPONDENCE

Nil

6. CONTACT LIST

The contact list was circulated and updated.

7. AGENCY REPORTS

a) NSW Fire and Rescue (Stephen Knight, Peter Treseder):
• Zone conference to be held on 12 and 13 October.
• Dubbo State Championships to be held 25 - 28 October.
• All stations should be up to date with bushfire training.
• Early access to defibrillator is being upgraded.
• Training in level three (3) operations course in Marine Spills is available.

b) NSW State Emergency Service (SES) Macquarie Region (Joseph Parker):
• It has been a dry time with no callouts.
• New radios have arrived.
• 10 members in total, with one new member since last meeting.
• Two members have completed training in Storms and Floods and Chainsaw.
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MINUTES OF THE LOCAL EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE HELD ON THURSDAY, 
15 AUGUST 2018 AT NARROMINE SHIRE EMERGENCY SERVICES COMPLEX 

2 

7. AGENCY REPORTS Cont’d.
• SES are working with RFS on developing an Ap which allows to see locations of

volunteers and will also be used by multiple agencies.

c) Narromine Volunteer Rescue Association (VRA) (Jacob Mill):
• VRA have attended three (3) call outs since last meeting.
• Regional Captains meeting this weekend in Rylestone.

d) Local Land Services LLS (Jason Gavenlock):
• Jason noted support has been given to the local vet who attended a truck rollover

involving 15 horses. A letter of support from the operations manager has also been
sent.

• It was also noted the policy and procedure of truck rollovers involving animals has
been reviewed and updated.

e) NSW Ambulance Service (Susan George):
• Business as usual.
• Training is currently underway with The ELK (Easy Lifting Kit). This lifting device should

reduce call outs for assistance as it should be able to be used with two (2) people.
• Susan to represent NSW Ambulance Service in a scenario based day in Dubbo.

f) NSW Rural Fire Service (NSW RFS) (Lyndon Wieland):
• NSW Rural Fire Service have attended roadside ignitions and fires in reserves,

particularly Timbrebongie Reserve, Warren Road. It was noted that more police
patrols may help reduce the number of fires on reserves. And more signs regarding
no camping may also be a prevention.

• Preseason briefing was well attended.
• Clause 5.3 of the 2018/19 Concept of Operations Emergency Management was

discussed. Graham to speak to the Mayor and General Manager.
• It was also noted that the community need to be educated also, possibly a

newspaper article.
• With the dry season, all incidents will be attended by multiple vehicles.
• Operation Tonto commenced on 1 September, targeting deliberate lighting of

bushfires. A reminder to report all information, as it may be the missing piece.

g) NSW Police Orana – Narromine (Sergeant Mick Smith):
• Trangie lockup keeper has been filled.
• Staffing numbers have increased.
• Property crimes have decreased with one (1) break and enter for July.
• Increased presence out of town.
• Body warn video as of yesterday will be rolled out in the area, with media

release to follow.
• Social media isn’t always a positive thing, with several unofficial sites on

Facebook with incorrect information and are not endorsed.
• It was also noted that the Neighbourhood Watch site on Facebook was not an

official site.
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MINUTES OF THE LOCAL EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE HELD ON THURSDAY, 
15 AUGUST 2018 AT NARROMINE SHIRE EMERGENCY SERVICES COMPLEX 
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7. AGENCY REPORTS Cont’d.
• The community need to be re-educated in the correct procedures to contact

emergency services, including calling 000. This should be a joint operation
between Council and NSW Police. It was suggested that the new LED Sign
could be used as a reminder.

RECOMMENDED by consensus that the agency reports as presented be received. 

8. RESCUE SUB COMMITTEE

Nothing to report.

9. REMO REPORT

Kel Wise tabled his report (Attachment No.1) which had previously been
circulated.

10. GENERAL BUSINESS

Nil.

11. NEXT MEETING

The next Local Emergency Management Committee Meeting will be held on 
Thursday, 15 November 2018, commencing at 9.30 am; to be preceded by a Rescue 
Sub Committee Meeting commencing at 9.00 am, at the Narromine Shire Council 
Emergency Services Complex, Manildra Street, Narromine. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at  11.07 am. 

The minutes (pages 1 – 3) were confirmed at a meeting held on   2018 
and are a full and accurate of the meeting held on 15 August 2018. 

Chair 
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REMO Report to LEMC Meetings – August 2018 Page 1 of 5

Dubbo (North Zone) – Kel Wise
Bathurst (South Zone) – Craig Bowra

REMO Report to Central West LEMCs – August 2018
1) Operational Information

• Nil

2) Plans, Planning and Information
Central West Region EMPlan
Part 1 – 4 will be presented to the REMC for endorsement at the next meeting scheduled for 6
September.
Part 5 Restricted Information Annexures E – Community Assets, F – Regional Vulnerabilities and H –
REMC Contact Directory are also ready for endorsement.

Annexure G – Sub Plans & Supporting Plans – Regional Context is currently incomplete.
Agencies that don’t have a Regional Plan who work under a State Level Sub Plan or Supporting Plan 
have been asked to contextualise the arrangements for the Central West. Agencies have been sent a 
set of Templates along with Guidelines to capture specific operational information pertinent to how 
things get done in the Central West.

Local EMPlans
The Office of Emergency Management (OEM) is embarking on a 3-year Disaster Preparedness 
Program (DPP) to guide and compliment the work councils do buy building capability and knowledge 
through the development of more useable and relevant tools, training and resources.
To ensure continual improvement, OEM are currently reviewing the Local EMPLAN Templates to make 
them more effective and useable.
This project is currently in its early stages and 6 councils have been asked to participate at this stage.

3) Training and Capability
The Office of Emergency Management are changing the Training application process instead of
REMO’s applying, OEM now allocate to each Emergency Management Region a standard training
package of;

• 2 x Introduction to Emergency Management,
• 2 x Emergency Operation Centre Concepts, and
• 1 x Evacuation Management course.

OEM will coordinate all logistical requirements in conducting courses, including the administration of 
service providers such as venue and catering and with the payment of invoices.

Coonabarabran has been selected to get the first round of courses; Please Note Correction as the
month is OCTOBER and not August.

• 23 August 2018 - Intro to EM,
• 24 August 2018 – EOCC,
• 30 & 31 August – Evacuation Management.

All courses ready for enrolment at https://www.emergency.nsw.gov.au/ please note there is a pre-
requisite called Emergency Management Overview that you need to complete first.
If further courses are required it is on a case by case basis and if funding is available.

4) Exercises
Funding Update:
The NSW State Exercise Working Group has reviewed the exercise funding process.
There is now a much simpler initial process to apply for funding for Local exercises. The funding
threshold for is $2500.00. Attached is the “Exercise Funding Application - Expression of Interest” form.

Attachment No 3
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Dubbo (North Zone) – Kel Wise
Bathurst (South Zone) – Craig Bowra

Detailed information on the funding application process and subsequent reporting requirements are 
available at www.emergency.nsw.gov.au    

Significant Lessons Learnt from exercises conducted in the region:
• Nil reported this quarter.

Planned Exercises: 
LEMC Starship Enterprise is expected to be held in the following areas;

• Walgett on Saturday 11 August 2018 has been postponed - date to be rescheduled,
• Dubbo on Thursday 23 August 2018,
• Mudgee on Tuesday 25 September 2018, and
• Gilgandra on Saturday 27 October 2018.

5) Upcoming Activities / Meetings
• NSW RFS are conducting their Multi-Agency Pre-Season Briefing on the 9 August at the Dubbo

Fire Control Centre, Lot 10 Cooreena Road Dubbo commencing at 9am. The Central West
REMC including LEOCONs have received an invitation to attend. Documents that have been
forwarded are;

o RFS Memorandum to Region and District Managers,
o RFS 2018/19 Concept of Operation Emergency Management,
o RFS Operational Management Procedure, and
o SOP’s Traffic Control Points During Emergencies (see attached).

• The next RRC meeting will be held 6 September at RFS Canobolas Zone Headquarters,
Orange, commencing at 10:30 am with the REMC to follow at 1 pm.

Rescue Committee

• LEOCONS are reminded of the need to submit LRC minutes within 2 weeks of holding the meeting,
as directed by the Region Commander. Where no meeting is held, please submit an email informing
the fact, to your REMO with the reason.

• Received advice from the SRB that Coonamble SES Unit withdrawal of Secondary Rescue GLR
has been endorsed by the Minister.

Kel Wise Craig Bowra
Regional Emergency Management Officer Regional Emergency Management Officer
Central West Emergency Management Region (North) Central West Emergency Management Region (South)
Mobile : 0419 412 228 Mobile: 0417 43 88 45
Email: wise1kel@police.nsw.gov.au Email: bowr1cra@police.nsw.gov.au
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MINUTES OF THE LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT THE NARROMINE SHIRE 
COUNCIL CHAMBERS ON MONDAY 6 AUGUST 2018 

Minutes of the Local Traffic Committee held 6 August 2018 1 

....................................Mayor 

PRESENT: Cr Dawn Collins (Chair, Narromine Shire Council), David Vant (Roads & 
Maritime Services), Luke Trudgett (Acting Sergeant, Orana Mid-Western Police 
District, NSW Police), Kerrie Murphy (Director, Infrastructure and Engineering Services, 
Narromine Shire Council), Jane Redden (General Manager, Narromine Shire Council, 
and Sarah Masonwells (Minute Secretary). 

1. WELCOME

The Chair welcomed those present in particular Acting Sergeant Luke Trudgett
from Orana Mid-Western Police District and declared the meeting open at 9.32
am.

2. APOLOGIES

RECOMMENDED David Vant/Luke Trudgett that the apology of Cr Rob
McCutcheon (Local Member Representative Dubbo) be accepted.

3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

RECOMMENDED David Vant/Luke Trudgett that the Minutes of the previous
meeting of the Local Traffic Committee held on 9 April 2018 be accepted as a
true and accurate record of that meeting.

4. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

• Item 4, Business Arising from the Minutes, Item 7, General Business – 2)
Placement of LED Signage in Dundas Park

The Chair noted the completion of the LED Sign

• Item 4, Business Arising from the Minutes, Item 7, Business Arising from Previous
Minutes – 3) Pedestrian Crossing Dandaloo Street

The Chair noted the pedestrian crossing still poses a trip hazard in the centre
of the crossing. David Vant advised due to it not being on the carriageway,
the responsibility may not be on the RMS.

It was noted, David Vant (RMS) will follow up regarding RMS’ responsibility.

• Item 4, Business Arising from the Minutes, Item 7, General Business – 4) RMS
Training Workshops for Special Events

Council’s Economic Development and Communications Officer, to liaise with
David Vant (RMS) regarding holding the above workshops.
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MINUTES OF THE LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT THE NARROMINE SHIRE 
COUNCIL CHAMBERS ON MONDAY 6 AUGUST 2018 

Minutes of the Local Traffic Committee held 6 August 2018                            2 

....................................Mayor 

4. Item 4, Business Arising from the Minutes, Item 7, General Business – 1) Speed of 
Vehicles in Narromine 

 
Acting Sergeant Luke Trudgett outlined they are targeting key roads throughout 
the Narromine Shire 

 
5. DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY/CONFLICT OF INTEREST 
 

Nil  
 
6. REPORT TO LOCAL TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 
 

1) Mudgee Lions Club Charity Horse Ride 2018   
 
RECOMMENDED David Vant/Luke Trudgett that approval be granted to the 
Mudgee Lions Club Charity Horse Ride from 6th to the 21st October, 2018, as 
described in the application. 
 

7. GENERAL BUSINESS 
 

1) RMS Road Safety Audits 
 

David Vant advised Local/Regional /State Roads Safety Audit availability  
 

David Vant advised that Director, Infrastructure and Engineering Services should 
contact Gina Spratt, RMS to seek appropriate advice on how to proceed. 
 

2) Request for Pedestrian Crossing on Dandaloo Street Trangie 
 
Director, Infrastructure and Engineering Services raised that Cr Davies had been 
approached regarding an installation of a pedestrian crossing on Dandaloo 
Street Trangie. 
 
Discussion was had and it was advised Dandaloo Street Trangie would not meet 
the criteria to issue a warrant for a pedestrian crossing, with both the pedestrian 
flow having to be greater than 30 and vehicle flow greater than 50 in a three (3) 
hour period. It was also advised installations of pedestrian crossings in the 
incorrect place raises the risk of accidents and the loss of parking area it would 
create.  
 

3) Taxi Rank Relocation 
 

The Chair raised concerns of the proposed location for the Taxi Rank, noting the 
area is already often congested.  
 
Discussion was had on suggested alternative locations, being the front of the 
NAB building or to the southern side of the proposed site.  
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COUNCIL CHAMBERS ON MONDAY 6 AUGUST 2018 

Minutes of the Local Traffic Committee held 6 August 2018                            3 

....................................Mayor 

7. GENERAL BUSINESS Cont’d. 
 

RECOMMENDED Cr Collins/David Vant that consideration be given to review the 
proposed site of the taxi rank, and a report be submitted to the next Local Traffic 
Committee meeting with details of alternate locations. 
 

4) Closure of Turning Bays 
 

The Chair raised concerns of the turning bays on Dandaloo Street Narromine.  
 
Discussion was had on closing the turning bays, with concerns being raised over 
the congestion and danger to both vehicle and pedestrians.  
 
Luke Trudgett advised NO U TURN signs would need to be erected if the closure 
of the turning lanes went ahead. 
 
RECOMMENDED Cr Collins/David Vant that consideration be given to the closure 
of the turning lanes in conjunction with future stages of the CBD beautification 
upgrades. 
 

5) 40km Speed Limit in CBD 
 
David Vant requested Council’s opinion on implementing a 40km speed limit 
within the CBD. David Vant advised that if Council was interested, they would 
need to nominate the location that would be considered for the 40km/hr speed 
limit and he would further refine for consideration by RMS. 
 
It was advised, Director, Infrastructure and Engineering Services liaise with David 
Vant regarding processes for the speed reduction.  
 

8. NEXT MEETING 
 

The next Meeting of the Local Traffic Committee will be held on Monday, 8 October 
2018 commencing at 9.30 am in the Narromine Shire Council Chambers. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 10.30 am. 
 
 
The Minutes (pages 1 –3) were confirmed on    , 2018 and are a 
full and accurate record of proceedings of the meeting held on 6 August 2018. 
 
 
CHAIR 
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